
Minutes
For the Community Services Committee Meeting held
Wednesday, October 14, 2020 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square -
Council Chamber /
Electronic Participation

Commencement: 4:31 PM

Adjournment: 5:15 PM

             
Councillor Lapierre, In the Chair
           

Present Councillors McCausland, Kirwan, Lapierre, Jakubo, Sizer, McIntosh, Leduc 
             

City Officials Steve Jacques, General Manager of Community Development; Michelle Ferrigan, Director of
Transit Services; Joe Rocca, Traffic and Asset Management Supervisor; Cindi Briscoe,
Manager of Housing Services; Danielle Wicklander, Deputy City Clerk; Lisa Locken, Clerk's
Services Assistant; Franca Bortolussi, Administrative Assistant to the City Solicitor and Clerk 
             

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

None declared. 

Members' Motions
No Motions were presented. 

Correspondence for Information Only
I-1 .   Housing Services Registry Software Upgrade 

Report dated September 16, 2020 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding
Housing Services Registry Software Upgrade. 

For Information Only. 

I-2 .   Portable Housing Benefit Pilot Project Update 

Report dated September 16, 2020 from the General Manager of Community Development regarding
Portable Housing Benefit Pilot Project Update. 

For Information Only. 

I-3 .   School Crossing Guard/Traffic Safety Review - Second Avenue at Concession Street, Coniston 



I-3 .   School Crossing Guard/Traffic Safety Review - Second Avenue at Concession Street, Coniston 

Report dated September 25, 2020 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
School Crossing Guard/Traffic Safety Review - Second Avenue at Concession Street, Coniston. 

For Information Only.

Staff Direction

The following resolution was presented:

CS2020-21 McIntosh/Leduc: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury directs staff to further delay the
withdrawal of the crossing guards at the intersection of Second Avenue and Concession Street in
Coniston until they have completed another study to determine if a Pedestrian Crossover is warranted
at this location, which is proposed to be conducted in the Spring of 2021.

AND THAT the funds required to keep the crossing guards in place be drawn from the existing Transit
Services budget.
CARRIED 

Addendum
No Addendum was presented. 

Civic Petitions
No Civic Petitions were submitted. 

Question Period
No questions were asked. 

Adjournment
CC2020-22 McIntosh/Leduc: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time 5:15 p.m.
CARRIED

  

 

 

 

Danielle Wicklander, Deputy City
Clerk


